THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE 58TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 22th May, 2013
AT THE ROYAL TORBAY YACHT CLUB
The following members of the Committee were present:




Iain Macpherson

Honorary Chairman




Bob Davis


Honorary Treasurer

Cass Macpherson

Honorary Secretary

David Cake, Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Adam Gray, Pete Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff Honey, Phil Lokier, John Lokier, Tim Parkinson, Paul Winterflood.
40 members of the Association attended.
1.
Apologies for her absence had been received from  Judy Roberts
2.
The Minutes of the 57th AGM, which had previously been circulated to members, were approved. 
3.
Matters Arising:

Item 7a from the previous minutes referring to the alteration of the rules to permit the construction of rudder blades, using composite materials. This had now been agreed and any material is now allowed.

4.
Chairman’s Report:
Iain Macpherson welcomed and thanked everyone for attending.
One of the major highlights of the year was the completion of the new hull mould and Iain thanked everyone for the huge co-operative effort put into this project, including members who provided loans.  There are now deck, interior and hull moulds in good condition.  The last two hulls out of the old mould were taken since last Dayboat Week, the very last of which was used as the plug for the new mould.

The Association exhibited again at the  Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show in March and Iain thanked all the volunteers who organised the Stand. The Committee feel it is an important event which enables us to tell the world that the Dayboat is still alive and in good shape. For this reason the Association will exhibit again next March 2014.
Bosham Sailing Club is now an established YWDB club with over 14 boats.

The next Dayboat week will be at Rock from 25th- 29th May 2014.
The Chairman then ended his report by reminding everyone that this was his last AGM as Chairman.  He said that it had been an honour to be the Chairman and thanked everyone for their support. It had been an extremely enjoyable experience.
He then heartily commended John Lokier to be the next Chairman who would be formally voted for, and hopefully elected, later in the Meeting.

5.
Treasurer’s Report:
The audited accounts for the year ended 3lst December, 2011 and commentary had been circulated to members.
The Treasurer thanked John Lokier, Auditor, for auditing the accounts.
He went through the accounts explaining the significant transactions during the financial year. It was proposed by Debs Struthers, seconded by Stuart Martell and unanimously resolved that the Accounts of the Association for the year ended 31st December 2012 be approved and adopted.
6.    
Propositions:



The Chairman reported that the Committee had agreed to submit for the Meeting’s approval, the change of rules set out in the notice of the AGM, for adoption as Rule 22 in the Rule Book as follows:

“Rule 22
Electronic Equipment

The use of all electrical or electronic devices or instruments is prohibited except for the following functions: time keeping, compass heading and changes thereof, or the recording of sound or photographic images. Equipment so used shall not receive or use data from any external source.”

On a show of hands, the resolution was passed unanimously.
 
7.
Election of Officers and Committee:
The following had been nominated for membership of the Committee and were duly elected:
Honorary Chairman


John Lokier
Proposed by Iain Macpherson and seconded by Bob Davis

Honorary Treasurer


Bob Davis

Honorary Secretary


Phil Lokier
Proposed by Cass Macpherson and seconded by Bob Davis
Committee:  David Cake, Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Adam Gray, Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff  Honey, Iain Macpherson, Cass Macpherson, Tim Parkinson, Paul Winterflood.
Additional member to the Committee:

It was proposed by Barry Colgate and seconded by Stuart Martell that David Macfarlane should be elected as an additional member of the Committee. This was agreed unanimously.

8.
Election of Auditor:

Anita Hapgood, a member of the Association had been asked to take on the role of Auditor and her reply was awaitied. Subject to her agreement, it was unanimously agreed that Anita Hapgood be elected Honorary Auditor of the Association.
9.
Dayboat Notes:

There was a request for a decision as to whether Dayboat Notes should in future be sent electronically or as hard copy. The meeting was divided on the subject, with several members expressing a liking for the hard copy.  For the time being both versions would be available while, in the interests of containing costs, members would be encouraged to opt for the electronic version.
10.
There being no other business, the Chairman declared the 58th Annual General Meeting closed.
…………………………….Chairman

            ……………………….Date
